MCOC Steering Committee Meeting
February 5, 2018
MINUTES OF MEETING

Attendance:
Vickey Rand, CHOM; Ginny Dill, Shalom House; Veronica Ross, Opportunity Alliance; Donna Kelley, KBH; Scott Tibbitts, MaineHousing; Awa Conteh, City of Bangor.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Guest:  Tony Giarratano, Shalom House. 

Meeting convened at 10:17 a.m. 

Setting the MCOC agenda and big thinking topic:
· Big Thinking Topic:  Coordinated Entry Update and Discussion
· Standing agenda items

Monitoring Forms:
The Monitoring Forms were reviewed and discussed at length.  It was decided that due to HUD’s change to Sage for APRs, the Monitoring methodology, processes, and forms will go back to the Committee for further review, edits, etc. to better align with the changes in data and reporting, versus what has been done in the past.

Committee updates:
Resource Committee:  Training this Friday at the Region II meeting.  
Data Committee:  The Committee meets on 2/20.
Policy Committee:  Meeting this Friday.
Project Committee:  The Committee will be revisiting the process and forms.
Youth:  The Homeless Youth Demonstration Grant is out; the CoC voted to apply for this grant at the last meeting.  Depending on the type of grant submitted, it’s possible that it would come into the CoC process for renewal, and the CoC would have to somehow “make room” for it through repurposing/reallocating etc.  This will be discussed at the MCOC meeting.

The future of Steering:
There was discussion regarding Steering and its future.  The Board has not yet completed roles and responsibilities work, so Steering members took time to reflect on Steering, and the role it has played for the MCOC. The group recognized that Steering is a long-standing Committee, and used to perform a specific, different function than it has post-merger, and post having a Board of Directors.  Currently, Steering’s main function is the NOFA.  The group felt that everything else performed by Steering is duplicative, and is currently being better carried out by other entities (the Board, Committees, etc.).  

Motion:  To make a recommendation to the Board to dissolve the Steering Committee, have those roles be taken on by the Board until roles and responsibilities are identified and approved, and have Steering morph into an Ad Hoc NOFA Committee.  The motion was seconded, and approved unanimously.    

Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 12:09 p.m.
 
